CITY OF WEST OKOBOJI
PLANNING AND ZONING MEETING
CITY HALL
June 18, 2020 – 6:00 p.m.
Presiding                           Glen Petersen
Members Present             Don Larson, Josh Miller, Bill Carmichael, Doug Nielsen
Member Absent
       
Others Present                 Derrick Miner, Barb Lynch, Don Hemphill, Toby Shine, Josh Pope, Eva Shine, Erin Reed
Chairman Petersen called the meeting to order at 5:59 P.M. Nielsen/Larson moved to adopt the agenda.  All ayes. Motion carried. 
Miller/Larson moved to approve minutes from previous meeting 5/06/2020.  All ayes. Motion carried. 
Chairman Petersen began the meeting by explaining the request to give a recommendation to the City Council regarding Shine’s Second Addition Preliminary Plat. The proposed pre-liminary plat consists of 5 lots and a storm water retention pond (Outlot G) located on the Northwest side of Outlot E. The existing trail easement (Outlot D) is to be vacated in exchange for Outlot F.
Petersen/Carmichael expressed concerns about lots 1-3 having access to Jeppeson Road. The reason for their concern is due to the hill on Jeppeson Road and creating a possible “blind entrance” situation.  Chairman Petersen asked City Engineer Josh Pope if there were any Statewide Urban Design and Specifications (SUDAS) standards that needed to be met regarding access to public streets. Josh Pope responded that the driveway entrance for lot 1 needs to be 75-100ft away from the Three Cross Road/Jeppeson Road intersection to meet SUDAS specifications. Pope informed the Board that there were no other specifications to meet in regards to lot 2. Both parties agreed that Lot 3’s driveway entrance will access Lynch Ave.
Erin Reed, Executive Director of the Dickinson County Trails Board, was present to give an update about the proposed trail easement (Outlot F). Reed explained that she has met with the owner of West-O Beer and that they are in favor of granting the city an easement for the bike trail to run the trail thru there property. The proposed trail would begin South of the Three Cross Rd/Jeppeson Rd. intersection and end west of West-O Beer on Terrace Park Blvd. Jim Thiesse, Shine’s Second Addition Engineer, suggested that the grading work for the trail would make more sense to do during the 3rd addition. No further discussion.

Due to the lack of information submitted to the city prior to this meeting, the City Engineer, Josh Pope recommended that the Board recommend approval of Shine’s Second Addition Pre-liminary Plat contingent upon meeting all requirements listed in Section 4.3 of the City of West Okoboji’s Subdivision Ordinance. Board member Nielsen motioned to recommend approval of Shine’s Second Addition Pre-liminary Plat based on the contingencies listed above. Second: Miller. Roll  call vote. Ayes: Miller, Larson, Petersen. Nays: Carmichael. Motion carried.      
With nothing further to discuss Petersen adjourned the meeting at 7:03 P.M.
